
 

 

AIRPORT MEMO 
 

To:   Chester County Area Airport Authority (CCAAA) Members 

 

From:   Gary L. Hudson, Airport Manager 

 

Date:   August 27
th
, 2014 

 

Subject:  Airport Hot Topics 

 

For your review, below is a listing of issues affecting the Chester County/G.O. Carlson Airport 

(MQS).  

 

NEW BUSINESS  

 

Parking Lot Light Repaired: On July 29, a ballast was replaced on the Hangar #3 parking 

lot light. 

 

NSTI Career Fair: On July 30
th

, myself and three other speakers, gave presentations 

pertaining to our individual careers, to students involved with the National Summer 

Transportation Institute (NSTI) program at Cheyney University.  

 

Copier Repaired: On July 31
st
, a part (roller bushing) was replaced on the copier machine in 

the CCAAA office. The bad roller bushing was causing paper to jam when trying to operate 

the machine.  

 

Electrical Power Restored: On August 4
th

, all of the electrical power to the Hangar #3 

parking lot lights were lost, due to a circuit breaker being tripped. On August 5
th

, the circuit 

breaker was reset and electrical power was restored. 

 

Storm Drain Repaired: On August 5
th

, the storm drain located on MQS’s Transient Ramp, 

was milled and its infrastructure was replaced. 

 

Emergency Generator Repaired: On August 6
th

, a new controller was replaced on the  

generator.  

 

Airport Security Outreach Meeting: On August 13
th

, a Transportation Security 

Administration representative came to MQS to conduct a General Aviation Airport  

Security Outreach meeting. The purpose of the meeting was to discuss, 1) MQS’s  

security equipment and infrastructure, 2) any security incidents, 3) TSA literature and 

publications, 4) any other security issues and/or concerns. 

 

Drive-Thru Gate Repaired: On August 15
th

, a trolley assembly was replaced on the 

Lindbergh Boulevard drive-thru gate. 

 



Pavement Repaired: On August 18
th

, a small hole in the pavement adjacent to a storm water 

drain located between Hangars # 3 and 4, was back filled with concrete.  

 

National Aviation Day Event: On August 19
th
, MQS hosted its third National Aviation Day  

event. The purpose of the event was to provide members of organizations (boy scouts, girl scouts,  

ROTC, etc.) the opportunity to earn an Aviation Merit Badge, by participating in required events  

approved by the Boy Scouts of America.  At the conclusion of this event, 151 Merit Badges were  

awarded. 

 

Drive-Thru Gate Repaired: On August 26
th

, an emergency temporary repair was made on 

the apron drive-thru gate. 

 

Power Outage: On August 26
th

 at approximately 3:20 pm, all electrical power was lost on 

the airport. Power was restored at approximately 3:58 pm. PECO informed me that 

approximately 518 residents were affected by the outage. 
 

OLD BUSINESS   

 

Storm Drain Project: This project is still in progress.        
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
  

 

        

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


